
March 2023 
From the Principal's Desk 
 
February was an exciting month at Trinity; the students roller skated for two 
weeks in the gym. The older grades assisted younger students. You might have 
caught Mr. Baerenklau and myself roller skating with the students or through the 
hallways. 
 
February was Heart Awareness Month, and we partnered with the American 
Heart Association for the Kids Heart Challenge. We raised funds and learned how 
to take care of our hearts. We had 19 students participate. We raised over $1700 
for the American Heart Association as a school. Our big winner is Penny Woods; in 
third grade, she raised over $400. Great job! 
 
In March, we will celebrate Lutheran Schools Week (LSW). We kick off LSW with a 
Minute to Win It event with root beer floats on Friday, March 3, at 6:30 p.m. The 
students in fifth through eighth grade are creating all of the games. On Monday, 
March 6, the theme is underwater, and students are encouraged to wear 
underwater shirts and accessories. Tuesday, March 7, the students are going to 
the Shedd Aquarium and are to wear spirit wear (green or Trinity t-shirts). Dress 
your best will take place on Wednesday, March 8, along with students attending a 
Lent service and a Lent lunch if you placed an order. Thursday, March 9, is the 
students' favorite day of the year, PJ day, and the teachers make breakfast for the 
students. Friday, March 10, is Grandparents and Special Person Day, with the 
dress theme being cowboys. Wear your favorite cowboy attire to school on 
Friday. Early dismissal on Friday, March 10, is at 11:30 a.m. The week will finish 
with the students singing in church on Sunday, March 12. 
 
Blessings, 
Julie Messina 
Principal 


